HAINFORD PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the meeting held in the Village Hall on October 14th. 2015

Present:
Cllr.A.Cowles (Chairman)

In Attendance: District Cllr. P.Carrick



Cllr.S.Howes
 Cllr.A.Fletcher








Cllr.L.Rogers
 Cllr.K.Saggers



Cllr.S.Fuller



Parishioners:  Two


J.Graves (Clerk)
a) Public Participation  The Chairman of the Village Hall Committee outlined capital projects including door and window replacements and floor re-furbishment and asked for continued financial support from the Parish Council
b) Police Report There had been six crimes recorded during the two months Aug/Sep1- fraud, 2-criminal damage (windows), 1- burglary, 1-harrasment and 1- domestic assault.

c) Full Council 

1. Apologies  Cllr. Howard Pointer  Cllr.Dan Roper (NCC)
2. Declarations of Interest  A.Fletcher and K.Saggers (Hainford Archers) K.Saggers and S.Fuller (Village Hall) A.Cowles and A.Fletcher residents adjacent to Chequers field.

3. Minutes of the previous meeting were confirmed and signed.

4. Reports There had been no further developments on the proposals for Manor Farm

5. Planning the Council had no objection to extensions at Woodside Cottage, Grange Road (20151522) or at 18 Cromer Road (20151554)
6. Expenditure Forecast The Clerk tabled an expenditure forecast including commitments to the QE play area to assist members in reaching decisions on other non-recurring expenditure to be considered under other agenda items.
7. Parish Partnership Scheme the Council had received quotations from NCC for a footway extension from Waterloo Road around the corner to the bus stop in Newton Road. These were £5,500 for a tarmac footway with kerbs or £1,800 for a verge levelling with timber edging and filled with planings/crushed concrete. Members resolved to apply for 50/50 funding on the dearer option and also that if the bid were to be unsuccessful the path would be extended in some format in the future.

8. QE Playground The Clerk reported that work on installing the new equipment would commence w/c 26th.October. The school would not be able to offer welfare facilities as it would be half-term but the contractors would provide their own at no charge to the Council. The Clerk had obtained alternative prices fro post-installation inspection and was authorised to place an order with David Bracey at a cost of £250. Mrs.Fletcher confirmed that she had applied for further grants and the Clerk was authorised to place orders for additional equipment if there were to be no further cost to the Council. If further funds were required this would have to be brought to a Council meeting for consideration.
9. Chequers Field there were no recommendations from the advisory group at this stage. The Clerk was asked to enquire from the Broadland housing officer whether the affordable housing had been allocated as the Council was concerned that Hainford residents should benefit from this provision.

10. s.137 LGA The Council resolved to give a £500 start up grant to the recently formed Hainford Archers, £50 donation to the East Anglian Air Ambulance and £50 to the British Legion Poppy Appeal for provision of the Remembrance Day wreath. Members also agreed to release the £2,000 included in the annual budget to assist with Village Hall capital expenditure. The Council confirmed that all applications for grant aid above £500 were subject to the Council’s grants policy and would require completion of a form obtained from the Clerk.
11. Car Park Gates It was agreed that the Millenium Car Park gates should continue to be closed but not locked despite reports of occasional mis-use. The situation would continue to be monitored.

12. Broadland DC Annual Meeting with Parishes the Clerk gave details of the meeting on November 12th. and it was agreed that Cllrs.Cowles and Fuller would attend.

13. Correspondence the Clerk had received an enquiry about welcome packs for new residents. It was agreed that the original concept had become out of date and instead, any news of a new resident should be referred to the Clerk or the Chairman who would ensure that they got a copy of the parish magazine which gave much useful information about facilities and activities.
14. Financial Statement The statement prepared by the Clerk was accepted with a balance carried forward of £27.962.34 before accounting for expenditure agreed under agenda item10. Cheques were signed as follows:




Mazars


Audit Fee (inc.VAT)


£   150.00

Norfolk RCC


Annual Subscription


£     20.00

Norwich Diocese

Glebe Rent



£   340.00

Hainford Archers

Start Up Grant


£   500.00

Hainford Village Hall
Grant




£2,000.00

E.Anglian Air Ambulance
Donation



£     50.00
15. County and District Council Reports Cllr.Carrick reported nothing directly affecting Hainford. Budgets was under consideration and it was hoped that services would be maintained with little or no increase in precept.

16. Airport Committee Report Nothing to report

17. Clerk’s and Councillors’ Reports After a query by the Clerk, members agreed that there was no need for an interim internal audit. The Clerk confirmed that litter collections by Broadland only took place in exceptional trouble spots or to deal with fly-tipping. The Clerk was asked to report excessive mud on Spixworth Road and Grange Road. Cllr.Fuller reported that the chair of school governors had enquired about the possibility of removing the large conifer in the corner of the QE playground. The Clerk would make enquiries with the Diocese and/or NCC to determine whose responsibility this was.
18. Questions from the public none

19. Date of Next Meeting   Wednesday November 18th.
